
 
Dear Parents, Whanau and Caregivers                    27 November 2019 
Kia Ora Koutou. 
End of term is fast approaching.  To make it clearer, I have listed the upcoming events and 
provided details for you.  
 
Wednesday 4th December - Cluster Athletics - Selected Year 4-6 children will represent the 
school at Southwell School 
 
Friday 6th December - Year 1-3 Tabloids - Potiki team and the Year 3 children from Teina will 
be involved in tabloid activities.  This starts at 9.30am - 11am.   
 
Wednesday 11th December - Assembly - Certificates for librarians, road patrollers and  
Year 1-5 ‘Being the Best We Can Be’ children. 
 
Friday 13th December - Potiki Team Disco - Between 2pm and 3pm, the Potiki children will 
have a disco afternoon in the hall.  We have decided to do it this way to give all of our little 
people the opportunity to dance with their peers.  You are welcome to come and dance too. 
 
Friday 13th December - Teina and Tuakana Disco - Children have been given a slip inviting 
them to the disco.  This permission slip MUST be returned to the office before the disco.   
Teina (R9-12) - 5.15-6pm 
Tuakana (R1-4) - 6.15 - 7.15pm 
Drinks and chips will be for sale for $1 each - Entry is free.   
 
Tuesday 17th December - Celebration of Learning 
Because of the unpredictable hot weather, we are holding this event earlier in the day than 
normal.  For the past few years we have come together as a school to share an aspect of The 
Arts with each other.  Weather permitting, we will meet under the large sail system at 10.15am.  
Potiki team, followed by Teina and then Tuakana team will perform for us.  When finished, we 
all go onto the field to eat our morning tea.  Please bring some food and join us.   
 
Wednesday 18th December - Reports go home -Please check your children’s bags. 
 
Thursday 19th December - Final Assembly honouring our Year 6 students 
The final assembly for 2018 will start at 11am sharp.  Because of space in the hall we only 
invite the parents/whanau of the Year 6 children.  If your child is not Year 6, please do not attend. 
 
Thursday 19th December - Last Day of Term 
School finishes at 12.15pm.  All children will be released at this time.  Please make 
arrangements for this early school finish. 
 
School starts in 2020 on Monday 3rd February 

    Regards, Kay Cleaver, Principal. 
 

 
 



 

 
 
  


